WOODVALE PROGRESS ASSOCIATION Inc.  A0053464H
 Minutes of the meeting held  at Woodvale Hall on Thursday 25th August 2022 at 7:30pm.  
The Woodvale Progress Association Inc. gratefully accepts the invitation of the Woodvale Hall Committee for the use of the Woodvale Community Hall for the purposes of conducting regular quarterly, and special community meetings, as required for the benefit of Woodvale.
Present:  Kerry Errington (Chair), Brendan Bartlett, Andrew Prentis, Gary Davis, Carol Davis, Darren Schultz, 

Glenys Hall, Malcolm Hall,  Glenn Woodhatch,  Stephen Kirkpatrick, Billy Griffin. 
Apologies:  Jennifer White, Marlene Quay, Ken Stent, Jim Hickson, Helen Hickson, Lynda Newton
The meeting was opened by Kerry Errington at 7:35 pm.  
Apologies were accepted: Moved: Gary Davis  Second:  Carol Davis.  Carried
Acknowledgement of Country
We acknowledge that we are on Dja Dja Wurrung Country of which the members and Elders and their ancestor are the Traditional Owners of this land and have been custodians for many centuries where they continue to perform age old ceremonies of celebration, initiation and renewal. 
The minutes of the previous meeting were circulated, via email and have been published on the Woodvale Community web site. 
Business arising from minutes of previous meeting
Woodvale community event ideas.

Invitation of COGB ward councilors to next meeting and items for discussion.

Woodvale Community Plan - update.
Moved: Malcolm Hall  Second:  Glen Woodhatch,   that the minutes are accepted.   Carried 
Correspondence
Inwards:
· Email from DJPR regarding online ponds meeting.

· Numerous correspondence regarding book celebration event.
Outwards:
· Numerous correspondence regarding book celebration event.

· Invitations to book celebration.

Moved:   Glenn Woodhatch   Second:  Gary Davis,  that correspondence be accepted  Carried
Reports 
Treasurers report - Andrew Prentis   Cheque account balance to 31st July is $5141.19.  Petty cash is $397.80. 

Andrew will go further through the book sales figures in general business.
Moved: Andrew Prentis.  Seconded: Carol Davis,  that the treasurers report is accepted.  Carried.
Hall Committee – Gary Davis.  

New election of committee office bearers was held in July. Gary circulated a sheet with reports and the list of current members. 9 Members on the hall committee with Stephen Kirkpatrick the president Gary Davis the secreatry and David Vaughan the treasurer. Hiring managers are Carol Davis with the assistance Stephen Kirkpatrick.

The hall has had number of successful hirings over the past quarter.

As previously reported the grant for memorial avenue was successful and the committee is working towards proceeding with this.

the Woodvale Bush Market going ahead on 22nd of Oct. Gary circulated fliers for the event. The info is all on the website also.
Recreation Reserve – Kerry Errington.   

Similar to hall committee, the recreation reserve committee had their elections recently. 8 members on the committee of management.  Very excited to get two new members. 

Received the keys to new pavilion on 15th of June. Already had 4 hirings which is great. Had really positive feedback from athletics club in particular.

In the process of getting solar power hooked up. There will be an opening event with information to follow.

Power upgrade happened yesterday. New play equipment will be installed soon. Old play equipment didn't meet the current playground safety standards but fortunately CoGB has some other playground equipment in storage that does comply and will be installed by council soon.
Fire Brigade – Darren Schultz.  

Been very quiet which has been great. Haven't had elections so not much has changed, and not a lot to report. Had a couple of recent callouts, one car fire and an accident. But generally has been a very good (quiet) period.
Evaporation Ponds and Groundwater Reference Group – Brendan Bartlett, Mal and Glenys Hall, Gary Davis.    
Gary Malcolm Glenys and Brendan recently had an online meeting with the state goverment representatives regarding the ponds. The last dust monitoring report was presented but hasn't been released to us yet as needs to be audited by EPA first.

They are still looking to commence rehabilitation groundworks mid next year.

Removing the mining core samples stored on the site has been slower than expected as there is some complexity. A selection of core samples are to be stored in a state sample library and there is a process to determine which samples are to be kept which has to be completed first, then they can be removed.

The government are going through some legal steps to make sure the title of the land at Woodvale is clear for them to commence rehabilitation groundworks mid 2023.

Muthu Muthukaruppan from DJPR expressed an interest in attending one of our meetings. We could invite him to the next meeting if we wish.
Clay target club -  Glenn Woodhatch.   

In the last 6 weeks the club has been running a firearms safety course, for people getting their shooters licence. These have been very well attended and booked out. Picked up a few members from it. Have been some concerns regarding noise and an adjacent property which is currently for sale. There was an open day at the property last Saturday during a shoot which was good, so purchasers are aware of the gun club nearby.
Website – Gary Davis.  

Gary circulated website stats. Unique visitors over 1234. Website is all up to date and minutes from the meetings are still being added.

History Books.
Kerry. Wanted to acknowledge the huge amount of work that went into the book celebration, and all the people who volunteered both in preparation and during the library event and at the hall. Had so much positive feedback. Wanted to pay a special mention to Ken who pushed through despite health setbacks. And Ray Wallace who did the same thing, continued with the event even through bad health. Everybody enjoyed it. Big thanks to Carol also for presentation of the hall on the day.

Andrew distributed a spreadsheet of book sales figures from the event.  We were able to source an EFTPOS machine for the launch. $400 Eftpos sales. $215 sales in cash.  Split it up based on the different books that were for sale on the day.

Stephen. They are selling very well at the newsagents. Also selling well online. Bendigo library bought two sets.

Ken is still managing sales in person at his house. Brendan is still getting sales online and either posting them out or delivering the books personally where they are in or around Bendigo.

Well done everyone. Great to finally have the 'launch' completed.

Kerry, also reports Slideshow and Videos edited by Brendan was good. Ken did a fantastic job doing the interviews.

Brendan, these videos will be online soon and available to view via the webpage.
Moved:   Malcom Hall Second:  Darren Schultz   that reports be accepted . Carried
General Business
Kerry:

Invitation of Whipstick Ward CoGB councillors and Muthu Muthukaruppan from DJPR.  Kerry held an informal vote and all were in favour of inviting these people to next meeting.

How would we like it to be run? Original idea was that each of the usual reports do a brief 5 min presentation about their group, their direction and any grants or improvements that need to be done. Then move into a discussion.

Allow 5 mins for each Allow 15mins for evaporation ponds then allow 15min for general  business, questions and discussions.  All agree, this is a good approach.

Next meetingm Thurs 24th November. All bring a plate.

Brendan to send out invitations to ward councillors and Muthu.

Kerry: Community plan, council are printing off 30 copies for us, we will have them at the next meeting.

Brendan to email councillors the updated community plan with invites to the next meeting.

Woodvale Community Events. Discussion was held on options for the rest of the year.

Gary. Had successful movie nights at Star Cinema, not a difficult one to do, also have the potential as a fundraiser. Everyone bring a plate. All agree this is a good suggestion.

This year, aim for a movie night and opening for the recreation reserve pavillion. 

Kerry: We did flag the idea to work with the fire brigade, that years ago there was a Christmas event down at the rec reserve with Santa. 

Gary, keep in mind the bush market is on in late October, then santa run. It would be busy. Darren: I'm sure it would be fine. Darren and the Rec Reserve committee will discuss and report back.

Malcolm: What if all the groups had their Christmas break ups together at the rec reserve. All agree this is a great idea.  Need to coordinate a date. Fire brigade is usually the last Sunday before Christmas. Christmas day is a Sunday.  So potentially Sunday the 18th of December.  Looking at starting about 5pm and going home when you want. All agree, this is the date groups can pencil in their breakups for a combined event at the Recreation Reserve.

Kerry: there are lot of suspicious cars driving down Booth road at the moment. Police have been seen patrolling around. A reminder for people to be vigilant and keep your eyes out. 

Kerry: I also wish to acknowledge the passing of a past Woodvale Progress Association member John Wilson. A condolence card was sent to his wife Lyn. He was an active past member of Woodvale Progress Association and a long time supporter of events in Woodvale. Rest in peace John Wilson.

Gary: A reminder that if anyone is ever  looking for the WPA minutes they are all available on the Woodvale website.

Gary was also was provided a document from Jim Hickson about plans to remove mining tailings along the Bendigo Creek in Huntly. Gary distributed an information sheet on this to the group.

Meeting closed by Kerry Errington at 8:37pm
Next meeting Thursday 24th November 2022, 7:30pm at Woodvale Hall.  All bring a plate to share.

WOODVALE PROGRESS ASSOCIATION Inc.  A0053464H
 Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Thursday 25th August 2022
The Woodvale Progress Association Inc. gratefully accepts the invitation of the Woodvale Hall Committee for the use of the Woodvale Community Hall for the purposes of conducting regular quarterly, and special community meetings, as required for the benefit of Woodvale.
Present:  Kerry Errington (Chair), Brendan Bartlett, Andrew Prentis, Gary Davis, Carol Davis, Darren Schultz, 

Glenys Hall, Malcolm Hall,  Glenn Woodhatch,  Stephen Kirkpatrick, Billy Griffin. 
Apologies:  Jennifer White, Marlene Quay, Ken Stent, Jim Hickson, Helen Hickson, Lynda Newton.
The Meeting was opened by Kerry Errington at 8:48 pm. 
Apologies were accepted: Moved: Gary Davis  Second:  Carol Davis.  Carried
Copies of previous AGM minutes were circulated by email.

Minutes of the previous meeting accepted Moved:  Gary Davis  Second:  Andrew Prentis Carried
President Report, Kerry Errington:
Kerry gave an acknowledgment that the previous 12 months have been difficult with meetings nterupted with due to COVID, but the group did really well to continue with meetings online and outside, working with the health guidelines at the time to keep our group active and engaged.

Kerry also acknowledged the efforts for the 'Woodvale: A Step Back In Time"book celebration event and the continuing work towards rehabilitation of the Woodvale Ponds.

Financial Report:

At June 30. Cheque account balance $5240.19 and Petty cash $367.80.  

Moved:  Andrew Prentis     Second:  Stephen Kirkpatrick, that the financial report is accepted.  Carried
Appointment of Officers 2022/23:

Kerry Errington thanked the previous office bearers for their service and declared that all positions were vacant.
President
Kerry Errington was nominated for the position of President.  No further nominations were received, the nomination was accepted, and a vote was called which supported her unanimously to the position of President. 
Nominated by:     Gary Davis     Supported by:     Glenys Hall      Carried
Vice President
Gary Davis was nominated for the position of Vice President.  No further nominations were received, the nomination was accepted, and a vote was called which supported him unanimously to the position of Vice President.

Nominated by:  Gary Davis     Supported by:    Brendan Bartlett    Carried
Secretary
Brendan Bartlett was nominated for the position of Secretary. No further nominations were received, the nomination was accepted, and a vote was called which supported him unanimously to the position of Secretary.

Nominated by:  Kerry Errington    Supported by:  Glenys Hall    Carried
Treasurer
Andrew Prentis was nominated for the position of Treasurer. No further nominations were received, the nomination was accepted, and a vote was called which supported him unanimously to the position of Treasurer.

Nominated by: Brendan Bartlett    Supported by:  Gary Davis

Carried
 General/Other AGM matters

· Kerry Errington thanked all previous committee members and welcomed the new committee.

· Membership fees. A brief discussion was held on whether membership fees should remain at $10 per person.

Moved:   Malcolm Hall        Seconded:  Glenn Woodhatch    That membership fees remain at $10.   Carried
· Membership fees now due $10 per person.
There being no further AGM business, the Annual General Meeting was closed by Kerry Errington at 8:55 pm.

The next AGM will be held on Thursday 31st August 2023.
